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[Service Date January 24, 2012]
January 24, 2012
NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO SUBMIT OBJECTIONS

AND
NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING

(Objections due prior to or at the January 26, 2012, Open Meeting)
RE:
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy, Inc., Dockets UE-072300 and UG-072301 (consolidated)
TO ALL PARTIES:

On December 3, 2007, Puget Sound Energy, Inc. (“PSE” or the “Company”) filed tariff revisions designed to effectuate a general rate increase for electric and gas services.  These proceedings were consolidated under Dockets UE-072300 and UG-072301.  On December 12, 2007, the Commission suspended the filing and set the dockets for hearing.  

On October 8, 2008, the Commission approved and adopted a set of five unopposed settlement stipulations filed by the parties in Order 12 of Dockets UE-072300 and UG-072301 ("Order 12").  In addition to setting forth the electric and natural rates that PSE customers would be paying after November 1, 2008, Order 12 also approved the Service Guarantee in Appendix D, Partial Settlement regarding Service Quality, Meter and Billing Performance, and Low Income Bill Assistance.  In accordance with Appendix D, to be eligible for the Service Guarantee:  “A customer’s reporting of an outage shall be interpreted as a request for payment of an applicable service guarantee payment.  Affected customers who did not report an outage may also apply for the $50 service guarantee within 7 days of the outage event.”  
Due to the severe storm beginning on January 17, 2012, that resulted in a great number of PSE customers being without electric service, PSE, is requesting to modify Order 12 and requests a one-time waiver of certain requirements of the Service Guarantee to make it easier for customers to receive this $50 refund.  More specific details of PSE’s request are available on the Commission’s website at www.utc.wa.gov, or parties may request a paper copy by sending an email to the Commission’s Records Center at records@utc.wa.gov.
The Commission will consider PSE’s request at its regularly scheduled Open Meeting on January 26, 2012.
THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the parties to Dockets UE-072300 and UG-072301 (consolidated) have the opportunity to submit objections in writing on PSE’s request by 5:00 p.m. on January 25, 2012, or to object or provide comments orally during the open meeting on January 26, 2012, beginning at 9:30 a.m.
THE COMMISSION GIVES FURTHER NOTICE That it will consider PSE’s request at its regularly scheduled Open Meeting on January 26, 2012, at 9:30 a.m., in Room 206, Richard Hemstad Building, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W., Olympia, Washington.
Sincerely,

DENNIS J. MOSS

Administrative Law Judge

